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New Report Shows Payday Lenders
Drained $300 Million from Hoosier

Households in Past Five Years 
 

Indianapolis, IN  ± In 2002, the Indiana General Assembl\ granted pa\da\ lenders a
carve-out from the state¶s interest rate caps and criminal loansharking law, allowing
them to charge up to 391 percent APR on small, short-term loans. A new report co-
authored b\ the Indiana Institute for Working Families and the Indiana Assets &
Opportunit\ Network, titled Financial Drain: Pa\da\ Lenders E[tract Millions from
Hoosier Communities, reveals that predominantl\ out-of-state companies have used
this e[emption to drain over $300 million in finance charges from Hoosier households
and communities over the past five \ears. (CRXQW\-leYel eVWimaWeV aUe aYailable iQ
ASSeQdi[ 4)

The report shows that pa\da\ lenders accrue these finance charges on loans that
average appro[imatel\ $350 and that are made to borrowers with a median income of
just over $19,000 per \ear. B\ lending to individuals who cannot repa\ the loan in full
on its due date, lenders create a lucrative c\cle of reborrowing. In Indiana, 60 percent
of borrowers take a new loan on the same da\ an old loan is repaid and 82 percent of
borrowers take another loan within 30 da\s. The report also shows that Indiana¶s 262
pa\da\ loan storefronts are disproportionatel\ located in low-income neighborhoods
and communities of color, and 86 percent are licensed to out-of-state companies. 

"This report confirms what we've anecdotall\ known about the pa\da\ industr\ for
\ears. It drains resources from families who need it most - especiall\ in targeted low-
income areas and communities of color," said Jessica Love, E[ecutive Director of
Prosperit\ Indiana. "These struggling families' limited resources would be better
served pa\ing for critical basic needs and supporting local businesses."

³Granting pa\da\ lenders a carve-out from our state interest rate caps and
loansharking law has resulted in a significant transfer of wealth from Hoosier families
and communities to predominantl\ out-of-state companies," noted Jessica Fraser,
Director of the Indiana Institute for Working Families. 

The Glick Fund provided a grant to support the report development. ³The Glick Fund is
dedicated to supporting efforts toward self-sufficienc\, alleviating human suffering,
and helping those in need. To accomplish these ends, our communit\ leaders must
criticall\ re-e[amine policies like pa\da\ lending," said Marianne Glick, Chair, Glick



Famil\ Foundation. "We are eager for the findings from FiQaQcial DUaiQ to spark new
conversations and thinking about the best wa\s to promote financial well-being and
thriving communities.´ 

Over the past four \ears, the Indiana General Assembl\ has considered dramaticall\
different proposals related to this industr\. Some proposals, backed b\ the industr\,
have sought to e[pand pa\da\ lenders¶ carve-out, allowing them to offer larger,
longer-term loans, also at triple-digit interest rates. A coalition of veterans groups,
faith leaders, communit\ groups, and social service agencies have proposed returning
to the 36 percent interest rate cap Indiana had in place prior to the 2002 legislation.
Neither bill passed during the last legislative session.

###

The report and related resources can be found at http://incap.org/pa\da\.html      

 


